ORINDRA

See public meetings schedule on
this pages and check online for
agendas, meeting notes and
announcements

City of Orinda:
www.cityoforinda.org

Phone (925) 253-4200
Chamber of Commerce:
www.orindachamber.org

The Orinda Association:
www.orindaassociation.org

LAMORINDA WEEKLY

925-377-0977

www.lamorindaweekly.com

Wednesday, February 3, 2021

Orinda Public Meetings
City Council

Special Meeting:

Tuesday, Feb. 9, 7 p.m. By
Teleconference Only

City Council

Regular Meeting:

Tuesday, Feb. 16, 7 p.m. By
Teleconference Only

Planning Commission
Tuesday, Feb. 9, 7 p.m.
By Teleconference Only

Please...
P

g i
e

NEWSPAiPEB

..thanks

+ HARDWOODS
¢ CARPETS

* RUGS

* | INOLEUM

¢ TILE

* | AMINATE

FAMILY -OWNED
30 YEARS |

3344 Mt Diablo Bivd
in Lafayette
925-284-4440
lamarindafloors.com

Just Sold! 331 Preakness Court
1178 Sq Ft

2 Bed 25 Bath

COMPASS

Sold for $680,000

Make the Right

Move in

Dana Reedy
JD | Broker Associate
415.205.8050

DRE 01880723

dana@danareedyhomes.com

2021!

CountryHouse memory care facility at Wilder
moves one step closer to reality

By Sora O'Doherty

Despite massive opposition to
the proposed CountryHouse
memory care facility by 95%
of all residents of Wilder, the
Orinda city council on Jan. 19
denied an appeal of the plan-
ning commission’s approval.
The denial followed a full
hearing on the appeal, which
was continued from Nov. 17.
The planning commission ap-
proved plans on July 14 for
the memory care facility — a
38-bed congregate care facil-
ity with 24-hour non-medical
care for seniors with demen-
tia and Alzheimer’s — to be
located on a 1.1-acre parcel at
1 Wilder Road on a piece of
land adjacent to Highway 24.
Throughout the process,
there has been vociferous op-
position by residents of
Wilder. The appellant, Wilder
Owners Association, repre-
sented by attorney Shondra
Armstrong, has 90 days in
which to seek judicial review
of the council’s decision from
the courts. Armstrong gave a
presentation to the city coun-
cil outlining all the reasons
why the appellants believe
that the proposed develop-
ment should not be approved.
After hours of hearings,
the city council rejected all
the arguments advanced by
the appellants. In a resolution
adopted on Jan. 19, the coun-
cil found that the project is
consistent with Orinda’s Gen-
eral Plan as a congregant care

facility within the public,
semipublic and utility zone.
The council also found that
the proposed development
does not impair existing
views, block access to light
and air, or infringe on the
privacy of neighbors. As
stated in the staff report, “Be-
cause conformance with ap-
plicable general plan policies
would effective mitigate
scenic impacts, the project
complies with the Scenic
Highways statute,” and the
council agreed. The city also
found that the environmental
impact report was thorough
and sufficient.

The council also rejected
the appellants concerns that
the facility would present
traffic and safety dangers,
particularly in regard to
emergency evacuation, and
that the developer was un-
justly benefiting from special
taxes and bonds paid by
Wilder residents for im-
provements to the area.

The tone of the debate
was somewhat hostile, with
Wilder residents stating that
the council was pitting new
Orinda residents against old
Orinda residents. Eric Egan,
president of the HOA but
speaking as an individual,
said it was offensive to sug-
gest that Wilder residents
want to discriminate against
dementia patients.

Robert Finch said that
kitchens that are not kitchens
are contrary to common
sense and to California law,
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and Mark Bresnik called the
kitchen issue “Russian
roulette.”

The kitchen issue was
perhaps the most divisive
topic. Because of the PS zon-
ing, developments require
use permits. One of the
specifically allowed uses is as
a congregate care facility. The
Orinda municipal code re-
quires congregate care facili-
ties to include small kitchens
in each individual dwelling
unit. However, because de-
mentia patients, who are the
only residents of memory
care facilities, are not safe
around some kitchen appli-
ances, the small kitchens at
CountryHouse will be for the
use of staff and guests only.
The appellants found this to
be both unsafe and disingen-
uous.

Joel Goldman, who spoke
for the applicant found the
views on kitchens interesting.
While he said that he appre-
ciated homeowners showing
such concern for potential
residents, Goldman explained
that dementia is a gradual
process. “Many people, hun-
dreds if not thousands, are
living in apartments with
stoves or microwaves, ren-
dered inoperable.” He added,
“In all my years, I cannot re-
call a single incidence of a
fire started as a result.”

In addition to the com-

ments presented at the Zoom
meeting, a number of com-
ments were submitted in
writing, and several of those
expressed strong support for
the project. Written com-
ments from attorney Arm-
strong detail the appellant’s
arguments.

All of the five council
members had positive feel-
ings about the proposed de-
velopment. Council Member
Darlene Gee complimented
the architecture. “As someone
licensed in traffic,” she said,
“I don’t believe it will gener-
ate much traffic at all.” She
concluded that she does not
believe that this facility will
take away from Wilder, and
stressed that she has no neg-
ative feelings about residents
in Wilder.

Council Member Nick
Kosla emphasized that he has
voted against developments
in his four years on the plan-
ning commission, but he felt
that the applicant “has gone
above and beyond” to create
a very beautiful building. In
this case, he added, the ex-
ceptions make the project
better.

Vice Mayor Dennis Fay
believes that the development
will be an attractive addition
to the area. Mayor Amy
Worth stressed that Orinda
does not have any place that
can provide care for demen-
tia patients. “People are in
desperate need of memory
care facilities,” she said, and
the development speaks to
the need for such a facility in
Orinda. “This property could
be used for a lot of different
things that would have
greater traffic impact or
other concerns,” she said, but
memory care will have lower
impact.

Written comments on the proposed development may be

read on the city’s website at

http://orindaca.igm2.com/Citizens/Board/1000-City-Council

County moves Rich away from ADAPT Lamorinda

By Sora O'Doherty

Jaime Rich, Environmental
Prevention Program Man-
ager at the Center for Human
Development, announced at
the January Mayor’s Liaison
Meeting in Orinda that her
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work with ADAPT (Alcohol
and Drug Abuse Prevention
Team) Lamorinda has ended.
The work has been funded,
but the funding stream has
changed, with Contra Costa
County moving her work to
Pittsburg and Bay Point. Rich
expressed her appreciation
for past support. The goal of
the county, she said, is to
transition work to another
entity, not as yet identified.

“Someone needs to be
working on it,” Rich said, and
added that she would be
happy to mentor anyone who
wants to take over this issue.
As there is no longer funding
for ADAPT Lamorinda, it can
only continue its work if vol-
unteers come forward to take
over.

In addition to her work
on ADAPT Lamorinda, Rich
founded Peer-to-Peer club at
Miramonte High School,
which she said she will con-
tinue to do on her own time.
“I am passionate about it,”
Rich said. She spoke about
the group at Miramonte,
which has trained a new
handful of students on abuse
and misuse of marijuana and
other drugs. Peer-to-Peer
club representatives will
soon return to classes to con-

tinue their efforts to educate
students about the dangers
of drug and alcohol abuse.
Rich will also continue to
work as a volunteer with the
Peer-to-Peer club at Las Lo-
mas High School.

Rich thanked everyone
at the liaison meeting,
adding that she will miss the
meetings, which she will no
longer attend. Mayor Amy
Worth thanked Rich for her
exemplary job. “Pittsburg is
very lucky to have you,”
Worth said, but said she is so
happy that Rich is remaining
involved with the peer-to-
peer groups. Noting how im-
portant it is that the county is
investing in substance abuse,
Worth called for volunteers
to take over the work Rich
has been doing in
Lamorinda.

Rich later spoke with the
Lamorinda Weekly, and con-
firmed that there are no
county prevention programs
in Lamorinda and therefore
she will no longer be in-
volved with Lamorinda pro-
fessionally. Rich lived in
Orinda for over 20 years, but
now lives in Walnut Creek.
She confirmed that, owing to
the threat of COVID, her
work in Pittsburg and Bay
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Point will be virtual for the
foreseeable future.

Talking about substance
abuse during the pandemic,
Rich said, “There is mixed
opinion as to whether sub-
stance use has gone up dur-
ing COVID amongst young
people. There isn't really any
good data. Most thoughts are
that it may have gone down
because parents are always
around and young people
can't go out and party. The
other aspect is the use of
substances to cope. Adult use
has definitely gone up of
both alcohol and marijuana
and opioid overdose are
skyrocketing.”





